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 M E M O R A N D U M  

 
DATE: NOVEMBER 29, 2024     

TO: EVAN GARFINKEL, REGIONAL GROUP 

FROM: TREVOR MCKAY 

RE: GREYSTONE VILLAGE – FORECOURT TOWNHOMES  
 295 & 355 DESCHATELETS AVENUE - OTTAWA, ONTARIO   
 NOISE CONTROL STUDY 
 114025-FT-NC-MEMO.1 

 

Further to your request and authorization, this memorandum has been prepared to summarize the 
findings of the previously completed noise control study for the Greystone Village subdivision (175 
Main Street), and to confirm the applicability of the finding of this study to the current planning 
applications for two parcels of land within the Greystone Village subdivision limits (295 and 355 
Deschatelets Avenue).  

Background 

As part of the Greystone Village Phase 2 & 3 Subdivision Application (D07-16-16-0001), a Noise 
Impact Assessment Report was completed. Refer to “Greystone Village, 175 Main Street – Site 
Servicing, Stormwater Management, Noise, Erosion and Sediment Control Brief – Phase 2 and 3” 
dated May 26, 2017, by Novatech Engineering. This study was completed in accordance with the 
City of Ottawa’s Environmental Noise Control Guidelines (ENCG), January 2016, and was 
reviewed and approved by the City of Ottawa. 

Results 

The analysis of the roadway traffic along Main Street to the west and Highway 417 to the north of the 
proposed development indicates that the indoor sound levels for all buildings proposed within the 
295 Deschatelets Avenue (Block 29) and 355 Deschatelets Avenue (Block 28) properties will not 
exceed the maximum allowable limits outlined in the City of Ottawa’s Environmental Noise Control 
Guidelines and therefore noise attenuation measures will not be necessary for the Forecourt 
Townhomes project. Please refer to Table 7.4 and Figure 16 in the attached excerpts from the 2017 
approved report. 

We trust that this is sufficient to satisfy the requirements for a noise control study for the site plan 
control and zoning bylaw applications for the 295 and 355 Deschatelets Avenue properties.     

Yours truly, 
 

NOVATECH  
 
 
 

Trevor McKay, P. Eng. 

Attachments: 
Excerpt - Pages 29-33 & Figure 16 from “Greystone Village, 175 Main Street – Site Servicing, 
Stormwater Management, Noise, Erosion and Sediment Control Brief – Phase 2 and 3” Report No. R-
2017-089, dated May 26, 2017. 
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